
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
June 20, 2025 

 
 

Re: Scarborough Bluffs W. Project Update  
 
Dear Councillor Kandavel, Meg and Maogosha,  
 
Thank you for taking the time to meet with us in response to our inquiry pertaining to Item 
2025.MM29.18 regarding Scarborough Bluffs West Project: Environmental Assessment Agreement 
motion.  https://cliffcrestscarboroughvillagesw.ca/data/documents/TRCA-motion.pdf  
 
Following our June18, 2025 meeting we understood that changes to legislation in the Environmental 
Assessment Act required the Voluntary Agreement to ensure the project fit into the category of a 
Comprehensive Assessment. As you noted, the intent of the motion was to correct an administrative 
item that had been overlooked, there really was no need to rush, and that there was no consequence 
with regards to the delay to the motion to the project. We were glad to hear the Comprehensive 
Assessment remains on track and all is well.  
 
We understand that the proposed Terms of Reference have been placed on public record for a 30-
day period starting June 20, 2025 and ending July 20, 2025 for review and comment.  
https://mailchi.mp/d8ef5cf3965a/have-your-say-on-the-scarborough-bluffs-west-revitalization-study-
10337363?e=56c9f8cb4d We look forward to sharing these details with our Membership and 
Community. 
 
At the meeting we also discussed a visit, so at this time would also like to formally extend and invitation 
for your team to visit Scarborough Southwest, the City above the Bluffs.  
 
Here is a glimpse… “Scarborough’s Yellow Brick Road” Memory Book is the culmination of work by 
community members and local students to raise awareness about the importance of the urban tree 
canopy in Toronto and their experiences of the Doris McCarthy Trail. Take time to read more than 30 
honest messages submitted by local grade 6 and high school students.  The Memory Book is available 
in local libraries https://www.torontopubliclibrary.ca/detail.jsp?Entt=RDM4386915&R=4386915 and 
through https://www.bluffsmonitor.com/wp-content/uploads/flipbook/122/book.html.  
 
Please share some dates so we can begin to make arrangements for your tour.  We look forward to 
working with and engaging with your teams on this important project! 
 
Sincerely,  
Marina Tadenc & Donna McParland 
on behalf of the Board of CSVSWRA 
 
To: Councillor Kandavel, Meg St John (Project Manager, Waterfront Secretariat, City of Toronto), 
Maogosha Pyjor (Senior Public Consultation Coordinator) 
 
CC: Donna McParland, Anushanthan Manoharan, Adrian Molder, Carrie Bryce, Kerry Tooth, Raksana 
Vijayathasan 
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